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	Activity
	Outcome/evaluation

	Sue and Simon
	team teaching in French with Josef.  
	We were able to share the lesson with Josef.  We started by creating a quiz together which Josef delivered to the class.  We both introduced ourselves and Josef followed this up with question to check understanding
We then split into 3 groups and did a carousel activity where the students spent 5 mins with each of us doing speaking work on 3 different aspects of holidays, practising the past, present and future tense.

Although we ran out of time to finish this fully, the students seemed to appreciate the chance to speak with other French speakers and most worked very well, growing in confidence through the lesson

	Satu
	observing Maths
	Visiting the maths class I learned that using English in maths helps the students and us teachers to come out of the boxes with thinking "this lesson is maths and this is English and they don't have much to do with each other". I learned that the project can influence the students' attitudes in this.

I also learned that Stefan the maths teacher did it very well when he didn't give up with English in maths despite the quite loud "resistance" in students' comments at first. Within 10 minutes the situation had proceeded and changed already.

The teacher presented Erasmus+ project for the students. The group was somewhat noisy and two of the students also had an assistant helping them to concentrate on studies. He continued telling that he is going to have 10 minutes of Maths in English taking up a subject called Sequences. And so they did, he gave them a couple of exercises on the blackboard and the students calmed down and listened, some of them marked and gave the answers right. They seemed quite pleased that they were able to find the answers right in English.

The teacher recorded a part of the lesson in English, for about one minute. Later on I was able to listen to the recording and it sounded good.

At last I said a couple of thoughts in English to the group before I left, thanked for the visit and encouraged them to continue using the English they know, because the world is bigger than Finland and Sweden and we are all going to need English in our lives.

I then visited another classroom where two boys with Special needs were studying maths and concentrating very well. They had had problems with concentrating peacefully in the bigger group and they needed the teacher to explain them mathematic problem solving without hurrying. The classroom was light and peaceful and the atmosphere was positive and encouraging. The students seemed pleased that they now did and understood certain things that they had just left undone earlier in hurry and frustration. The lessons were good and useful for me to follow.

	Sieglinde
	team teaching in English with Maria
	I was able to share an English lesson with Maria. It was only a small group of ten students. At the end of the school year they have to do an examination in English. That is the reason why they have to learn how to introduce themselves. Maria split into three groups. I took one of them, a group of three girls. I introduced myself and the girls had the chance to ask questions. Later they spoke about their families, last holidays and the little dreams they have. It was interesting to see the different behaviour of the students. At first some were shy but they became self-confident and proud at the end


